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January 14, 2022 

VIA EMAIL 

Re: Docket No. 20210191-SU - Application for certificate to provide wastewater service in 
Orange County by Gulfstream Utility LLC. 

Mr. Deterding: 

Staff has reviewed Gulfstream Utility, LLC's (Utility) application for a certificate to provide 
wastewater service in Orange County, filed on December 15, 2021. After reviewing the 
application we find the application to be deficient. The specific deficiencies are identified as: 

1. Business Name. Rule 25-30.034(1)(d), F.A.C., requires that the applicant must provide 
documentation from the Florida Department of State, Division of Corporations, showing: 

1. The utility's business name and registration/document number for the business, 
unless operating as a sole proprietor; and, 

2. The utility's fictitious name and registration number for the fictitious name, if 
operating under a fictitious name. 

In its application, the Utility provided its registration with the state of Michigan. Please 
provide the Utility's documentation from the Florida Department of State. 

2. Schedule of Customers by Size and Class. Rule 25-30.034(1)(h), F.A.C., requires the 
applicant to provide a schedule showing the number of customers currently served, by 
class and meter size, as well as the number of customers projected to be served when the 
requested service territory is fully developed. Please provide this schedule. 

3. Health Department Reports. Rule 25-30.034(1)(j)3, F.A.C., requires the applicant to 
provide a copy of the most recent Department of Environmental Protection (DEP) and/or 
county health department sanitary survey, compliance inspection report, and secondary 
standards drinking water report. In Exhibit D of its application, the Utility indicated 
"None" for this rule requirement. Please provide the most recent DEP compliance 
inspection report for the Utility's wastewater system. 
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4.  DEP Correspondence.  Rule 25-30.034(4), F.A.C., requires the applicant to provide 
copies of all correspondence with the DEP, county health department, and water 
management district, including consent orders and warning letters, and the utility’s 
responses to the same, for the past five years. The Utility did not provide any copies of 
correspondence for the past five years with the aforementioned parties. Please provide 
copies of the Utility’s correspondence as required.  

Your application will not be deemed filed until the deficiencies identified in this letter have been 
corrected. These corrections should be submitted no later than February 4, 2022, to the 
following address: 

Office of Commission Clerk 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0850 

 
Should you have any questions concerning the information in this letter, please contact Clayton 
Lewis by phone at (850) 413-6578 or email Clewis@psc.state.fl.us for technical questions, or 
Ryan Sandy by phone at (850) 413-6856 or email at RSandy@psc.state.fl.us for legal questions. 
Please include the docket number on all submissions to the Commission Clerk. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

s/Clayton Lewis 
 
Clayton K. Lewis 
Utility Systems Engineering Specialist 
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cc: Office of Commission Clerk (Docket No. 20210191-SU) 




